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CITY OF GRAND PRAIRIE 

COMMUNICATION 

 

 

MEETING DATE: 05/06/2025 

PRESENTER: Noreen Housewright, Director of Engineering/Utility Services 

TITLE: Authorize an amendment to an existing Interlocal Agreement with the 

City of Irving to update the Beltline Service Area Map in Exhibit A 

therein to reflect the City of Irving’s wastewater service to the Scannell 

Shady Grove Warehouses development 

REVIEWING 

COMMITTEE: 

(Reviewed by the City Council Development Committee on 

04/15/2025) 

  

 

SUMMARY: 

Vendor Name Total Cost 

City of Irving $0.00 

 

PURPOSE OF REQUEST: 
The Scannell Shady Grove Warehouses development is located in an area west of Belt Line Road where 

the City of Grand Prairie has limited wastewater infrastructure. Wastewater from this development is 

directed to a wastewater line that is owned and maintained by the City of Irving.   

 

For other developments in this area, the City of Irving has agreed to provide wastewater service, and this 

is memorialized in an Interlocal Agreement (ILA). The City of Irving has requested that the ILA be 

amended to City of Grand Prairie update the Beltline Service Area Map to reflect the Scannell Shady 

Grove Warehouses development. The ILA provides a basis for the City of Grand Prairie to send a 

portion of the monthly wastewater fees to the City of Irving. 

 

EXPENDITURE HISTORY (2 to 3 yrs info): 

 Amount Approval Date Reason 

Original 

Agreement: 

$0.00 6/21/2013 Initial Agreement 

Amendment #01 $0.00 3/4/2014 Revised agreement to provide water 

and wastewater services 

Amendment #02 

(Proposed) 

$0.00 5/6/25 Revision to agreement to include 

future projects within the Belt Line 

services area 

TOTAL: $0.00   
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ATTACHMENTS / SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS: 

1- Exhibit A – Belt Line Service Area and expanded area including Scannell Shady Grove 

Warehouses development. 


